
 

 

1 Russiaville Park and Tree Board 

November Regular Board Meeting Minutes 

  November 3, 2020 

Members 

 Present: Jill Newby, Erica Parvin, Jana Hyman, Reba Casler, Rick Homkes, Suzy Landrum 

 Absent: Matt Johnson 

 Guests: None 

 Meeting started at 7:09 pm 

 

Topics  

 Rick motioned to pass the reading of October’s minutes and Reba gave a second.  They passed 

with no further discussion 

 Rick presented the treasurer’s report. $2827 has been spent from the Gene Parks Fund, mostly 

for concrete work for the various projects. $219 from the park rehab account will go towards 

the merry go round. $2,657.90 from the signage/artwork grant has been spent leaving about 

$2,500 left. The CC is running a $3500 deficit this year.  

 RTP Fundraising- we have received $1600, super exciting! 

 Foundation grant- Rick has commissioned a sculpture to be place in the pollinator garden, 

possibly to be completed by the spring. Cost is around $500.  

 Benches are put on hold due to COVID 

 Color run fundraiser on hold due to COVID 

 Shelter/playground fundraising/Grants - Erica has no update 

 Sound baffles are still in the works due to needing an updated cost estimate 

 Merry go round was installed, kids seem to be enjoying it already! Janna is going to post pictures 

on our Facebook page 

 Disc golf course has been installed; we are waiting on the signs to be finished up. Erica 

suggested getting some maps made up and placed around town for folks to pick up have a 

guide.  

 Trees were trimmed at CC 

 Artwork for the parks- caterpillar made from old merry go round; Jill talked to Shawn from Play 

Pro about fall zones and making this project a playground piece instead of artwork. If made 

shorter it would be able to fit into Brady Park. The Shepherd brothers will begin putting the iron 

wheel project together on this coming weekend. 

 Janna collected $170 off the Go Fund Me account for the merry go round, and $147 was 

collected from the collection boxes around town 

 First farmers Bank is going to purchase bricks and donate towards to iron wheel project. They 

have not given us an amount yet. We are very grateful!! 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 pm 

Minutes taken by Erica Parvin 


